
 
 

 
MINUTE FORM 

MINUTES: ​Class Rep Meeting  
CAMPUS: ​City Campus – Grangegorman Central Quad 

DATE: ​22nd February 2021 
TIME: ​1pm 

Platform: ​Zoom 
 
 
PRESENT  
Brian Jordan Grangegorman Central Quad College Officer and Chair 
Hamza Jamaa                                             Vice President for Education 
Moya Browne                                               Deputy President City Campus 
 
POTENTIAL CLASS REPS  
Full time and part time 
244 
 
NUMBER OF CLASS REPS ELECTED TO DATE  
142 
 
NUMBER OF CLASS REPS PRESENT 
17 
 
IN ATTENDANCE 
Saoirse McLave Office Administrator 
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Minutes Action Box 

Minutes approved. They were proposed by Aisling Kenny and seconded by           
Martyna Sanecka 

Matters Arising Action Box 
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No matters arising. 

Correspondence Action Box 

No correspondence received. 

SU Executive Structure Presentation Action Box 
 
Moya Browne gave a presentation on the proposed new structure being           
recommended to the Officer Team of this SU. This proposal will see a restructuring              
of full-time positions, with the amalgamation of some, and some entirely new            
positions such as Campus Life being introduced. The ful PowerPoint presentation           
will be sent out with the minutes of this meeting.  

Elections Action Box 

No elections were held as there were no nominees for any available position. 
 

 

TU Dublin SU Issues Action Box 
 
Lead Award 

The Lead Award is a vel 7 qualification reflecting your leadership experience. It 
applies to those both involved with their institution, and those who volunteer. This 
award involves mandatory trainings which can be great for upskilling; additionally 
the award looks good on a CV. This award can be undertaken during any year of 
your degree, and you will receive training and support by staff  on how to log your 
hours. Those interested should get in touch with Mark at ​events.cc@tudublinsu.ie  

IBSA  

Luke worksop on ibsa 6 week training programme if good uptake touching on             
sexting online safety, legalities, consent, brain and sexiial development anf poen,           
not recorded, event brite ticket list soon on social media 

Brightspace Feedback 
Brightspace wants feedback from students on aspects the enjoy about          
Brightspace, as well as works what can be improved. This applies just to City              
Campus, as other campuses use Moodle. The survey will be posted in the Class              
Rep Facebook group as well as emailed out and Class Reps are asked to fill it out                 
and share it with their class. 

Questions from Class Reps Action Box 

Lecture Recording: ​Advice from the Union mandating lecture recording has been 
brought to Academic Council, who have strongly encouraged lecturers to record 

Update at 
next 
meeting. 

mailto:events.cc@tudublinsu.ie
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their lectures. As well as this, a motion is being brought to National Council, and a 
motion has been submitted to Student Council.  

Granegorman:​ ​Moya Browne gave an update from her migration meeting that 
some staff will be moving into central quad next week. It will be the end of March 
when final work will begin in the Academic Hub, due to open in June. There are 
around 400 staff wokring on Grangegorman, which has been deemed essential 
construction work under COVID 19 guidelines.  

Examination Structure:  
Even with the promise of an upcoming vaccine, it is likely that exams wil take place                
online due to COVID-19. A motion has been submitted to Student Council asking             
that confirmation of this be given as soon as possible in order to give students               
adequate time to prepate. 

Hoodies​: An explanation was given on how to get hoodies, and that there are no 
Class Rep hoodies orders being taken at the moment. 

A.O.B Action Box 

Moya Browne stated the nominations are now open for the Annual Elections and 
gave information on where to find the nomination form, on the SU website. This will 
also be circulated with the meeting minutes. 

Moya Browne also reminded students that the Student Accommodation Bill will be            
going before the Dail this week. This is a Bill that would gie greater protections to                
students renting accommodation, and it was encouraged to lobby your local TD to             
support the Bill. 

Hamza Jamaa reminded students that the Laptop Loan Scheme is still open.  
Time meeting concluded: 2.00pm 
​Date of next meeting: TBC  


